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Candles: 6:47pm 

 
 

 

B’not Mitzvah 
of Peyton & 
Avery Eichel 
5:30pm 

 
Coffee with 
TBE & Check-
In 10:00am 
 
Bogrim 7:00pm 
 
 

October 2020 

Tishrei-Cheshvan 5781 

Bookie Group 
7:30am 
 
Gesher 7:00pm 
 
What Did I Learn 
This Week?  
7:00 pm 
 
 

 

Coffee with TBE 
& Check-In 
10:00 am 
 
Bogrim  7:00pm 
 
He’Bros Steak 
and Bourbon 
7:00pm 

 

Humor is  
Necessary 
10:00am 
 
Torah Study 
12:00pm 
 
Healing 
Meditation 7:00 
PM 
 
Judaism 2.0 7:00 
PM 
 
 

 

ECC Friday 
Night Lights 
(Nursery) 6:30pm 
 
 

Shabbat Services 
- Simchat Torah 
7:00pm  
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What Did I Learn 
This Week? 7:00pm 
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Gesher 7:00pm 
 

What Did I Learn This 
Week?  7:00 pm 
 

Election During a 
Pandemic a 
Constitutional 

Conversation 7:00 pm 

Coffee with  
TBE & Check-In 
10:00am 
 
Bogrim 
7:00pm 
 
Full Board Meeting 
7:00pm 

 
 

Bookie       
Group 7:30am 
 
 

Gesher 7:00pm 
 
 

What Did I Learn 
This Week?  
7:00 pm 
 
 

Coffee with  
TBE & Check-In 
10:00am 
 
Bogrim 7:00pm 
 
Yodeah Program 

7:00pm 

Lunch & Learn 
12:00pm  
 
High Tea and 
Me  3:30pm 
 
News for Jews 
7:00pm   

Humor is  
Necessary 10:00am 
 

Sukkot: the 
Universal 
Celebration of 
Peace 10:30 am 
 

Torah Study 
12:00pm 
 

Healing Meditation 
7:00 PM 
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Torah Study 
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Healing Meditation 
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Judaism 2.0 7:00pm 
 

ECC PTO Meeting 
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Scholars in Their 
Residence 
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Scholars in Their 
Residence  
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Scholars in Their 
Residence 
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Yizkor Service 
9:00am 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Lunch & Learn 
12:00pm 
 
High Tea and 
Me 3:30pm 
 
News for Jews 
7:00pm   

Lunch & Learn 
12:00pm  
 

High Tea and Me  
3:30pm 
 

News for Jews 
7:00pm  

 

Lunch & Learn 
12:00pm  
 
High Tea and 
Me 3:30pm  
 
News for Jews 
7:00pm   



TBE Koleinu   3 
 

 
Be Aware of Scat 
 

Scat is an interesting word that has several meanings. Aware is another word with several uses. There is 
also the etymological question of is beware related to aware. 
 
I have often spoken of Musar which is a Jewish methodology of self-improvement. In Musar you take a 

midah (characteristic, trait, or attribute) and work on improving it for yourself; for example, patience.  
 
So I’d like to use scat as an acronym for four midot: suspicion, cynicism, appreciation, thankfulness. 
 
Beginning with appreciation and thankfulness, I like to acknowledge those who helped make the High Holy Days into the 
success that they were to so many. I have received numerous calls from people who said they felt a spiritual connection, 
others who loved the fact that they didn’t have to get out of bed, some who still got up and got dressed up in their HHD 
clothes and those who shared with me how they combined yoga or meditation with our services. There were some who 
asked if we could always do the High Holy Days this way and others who said they needed to get back into the sanctuary. 
 
The last year has been very difficult for so many of us and I know that mistakes and failures have been made on my part 
and the temple’s part and I am thankful for those who have forgiven me and us. 
 
There are so many people that I am thankful for and appreciative of who have made these last few months so much 
better for me. Noemi Gozlan, Robin Sheridan, Rayna Engle and Oscar Monterrosa have led their departments through 
what seemed impossible circumstance. They were helped by an incredible staff and assisted by Dina Milgram, Jennifer 
Schatz Young and Michal Medina. I can’t mention all the administrative staff and teachers here, there are so many of 
them, but to all them I think we need to say todah raba. Laura Goodman, Michael Geller, Susie Meroz have worked hard 
to keep the “ship on course.” 
 
If the High Holy Days were at all successful in helping you connect to our people or your souls it was because of our 
Chazanit Jan Sheer and Rabbi Frank DeWoskin who kept me on track and who added their passion and spirituality to our 
endeavors.  
 
But a real special thank you has to be given to five guys who did the mitzvah of High Holy Days out of their hearts, asking 
for nothing not even thanks. They were willing to leave their families for hours at a time, give up family dinners, be with 
“strangers” whom they hoped were being safe, etc. I am of course talking about our musicians and video guys. When we 
called them to ask if they would be willing to help, we really expected a negative reply. But instead we got enthusiastic 
“Yeses”. And we all got a most professional production which was not a production, but which was truly a service, a 
religious experience. Mike Curtis, Steve Sloan and Yzo Hernandez shared their musical talents with us beautifying our 
day. Bruce Solomon, Joel Kaplan and Steve Daleo brought their equipment and skills and used them to broadcast TBE 
out to our worshipers throughout the country. 
 
A last thank you, and this is going to sound a bit silly, goes out to those of you who shared their pictures with us, so we 
did not feel that we were in an empty room. Looking out at familiar faces was really gratifying. We did not get to see the 
comments some of you put up on the Big Marker or Facebook sites, but we also hope to appreciate those after the fact. 
 
Appreciation and thankfulness are two parts of scat. The other two parts are suspicion and cynicism. These are 
interesting traits that are necessary in life but also which can be detrimental. You can never be too appreciative or 
thankful, but you can be too cynical and suspicious. 
 
Sadly, as the election approaches too many of us are becoming too suspicious of others and too cynical. I include myself 
in this observation. I hope to work on my ‘self’ to fight these tendencies. I hope you will do the same for your ‘selves’. 
Our society’s survival is contingent on us trusting each other and our institutions. As I indicated above, a little bit of 
cynicism and suspicion is healthy, too much will destroy us. 
 
No one can make us SCAT, only we can. We can choose how we react to what is around us. Let’s do it in a healthy way. 
 

Rabbi Bennett Greenspon 

Rabbi Bennett Greenspon 
Rabbi’s Ramblings 
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I have always been a fan of Simchat Torah, a holiday to celebrate the joy of Torah. As a child, I recall 
dancing at the synagogue with the Torah and paper flags as we felt the strength of community. We ate 
caramel covered apples, celebrating the sweetness of the moment. Simchat Torah is the holiday where 
we end the reading of the Torah and begin once again, creating the never ending cycle of Torah.  
 

In many ways, Simchat Torah reflects an opportunity to begin again. As it ends the high holidays, we have had a chance 
to reflect, to take action to improve and search for hope. By doing acts of t’shuva, repentance, we are able to return to 
what we are and return to who we are, the best version of ourselves. It is like a reset button in a video game. As we 
begin again we approach the new year with experience. The experience of our past year is meant to reshape what we 
do, how we interact with people and in what ways we change our pattern of behavior for the better. The celebration of 
Torah can also lead us to have hope.  
 

At Yom Kippur, I spoke about the importance of having hope for today and tomorrow. This hope will allow us to 
improve, to better ourselves and to take actions to better the world. I shared… 
 

Rabbi Jonathan Sacks wrote, “Optimism is the belief that things will get better. Hope is the belief that, together, 
we can make things better. Optimism is a passive virtue, hope an active one. It takes no courage to be an 
optimist, but it takes a great deal of courage to have hope.” 

 

I do have hope. I find hope through prayer, through empathy, through learning, through all of our kids. I find 
hope when I see people taking action to help those who are in need…  

 

Here are a few actions that each of us could take to access the hope in our hearts and to bring life to that hope. 
 

1. Learn...be open to hearing about injustices of the world, starting in the United States 
2. Listen…through open and respectful conversation, try to listen to someone who you may not agree with  
3. Donate…to organizations that help people or offer a micro-loan that makes a huge impact for someone who 

has nothing 
4. Gratitude…be grateful and show that grace, that thankfulness to others 
5. Gratitude through action… write one thank you note a week for a year to different people who you 

appreciate and are thankful for 
6. Communicate…send one text a day to someone you haven’t talked with in a long time to share that you are 

thinking of them and hope they are well 
7. Kindness…put up a sign in someone’s yard (without sharing who it is from) expressing someone cares about 

them 
 

Our Simchat Torah celebration is about celebrating the joys we receive from Torah and the joys we get out of life, 
through community. I hope all of us are able to take at least one action to better the world around us, leading us to find 
joy in our lives.  
 

Rabbi Frank DeWoskin 
 

 
 

Rabbi Frank DeWoskin 
Rabbi’s Writings 

We are just a phone 
call (954-680-1882) or 

e-mail away! 
Rabbi Bennett Greenspon 
rabbi@templebethemet.org 

Rabbi Frank DeWoskin 
rabbifd@templebethemet.org 

Cantor Jan Sheer 
cantorjan@yahoo.com 
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 This year has certainly been a “first” for all of us. Not being able to safely be gathered together in our 

beautiful sanctuary to celebrate , to connect with our greater Beth Emet family and to wish each other a 

new year of hope, of strength and most of all of good health, as it is our custom to do on the High Holy 

Day of Rosh Hashanah was a challenge. 

And then....again not being able to safely gather all together in our magnificent sanctuary to offer support to each other 
as we searched our souls on the High Holy Day of Yom Kippur was indeed another challenge. 
 
For me personally, I missed singing with Christi our Choir Director and of course, our wonderfully talented Choir, who 
not only have become friends, but who always dedicate themselves to making our services even more beautiful with 
their voices. Thank you to our exquisite soloists for adding your incredible beauty to our prayers. 
 
I WAS blessed to be able to sing with our multitalented and very giving band: Mike Curtis on guitar, Steve Sloane on 
keyboard, and Ezo Hernandez both on drums and his sweet vocals. 
 
Every one of you graced our services with music. You were willing to help find a new way to bring your beautiful musical 
prayers to us and I thank you each for your incredible commitment to that lofty purpose. 
 
However I must add something here about Yzo Hernandez. Yzo gives to Temple Beth Emet of his talents in many other 
areas as well. This year, you led the effort to find a way to somehow bring all of those moving choir voices into our 
virtual services. You took it upon yourself, with the help of our wonderful band, to create, mix and also play on the 
recordings of our choir so that they could “be here,” offering their gifts of beauty as well. I know this was a mammoth 
amount of work. You are also our sound engineer. So, honestly, if it wasn’t for you, Ezo, our Beth Emet Family out there 
in “internet world” may not have been able to hear all those sweet songs that have the power to make our prayers even 
more meaningful. I hope you can feel the deep gratitude from our entire congregation. 
 
To Bruce Solomon and to Joel Kaplan: thank you so much for your time, efforts and talents as you filmed our services 
and got them out into the ether!! 
 
And may I extend this deep sense of gratitude to our amazing Rabbis, Rabbi Bennett Greenspon and Rabbi Frank 
DeWoskin. Also to our Temple Beth Emet Family; you make Beth Emet the warm, open, inviting and spiritually uplifting 
place of peace that it has become for so many. 
 
May all of us be blessed with a New Year of sweetness, of goodness, of peace. 
Amen. 

 
Love, 

Cantor Jan 

 
 
 

 

Cantor Jan Sheer 

Cantorial Notes 

 
 

Please join us. We typically meet every Thursday at 7:00pm.  
Be sure to check the calendar on page 2 for any changes. 
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First and foremost, we hope you are well and that 

you are keeping safe. We hope and pray that this 

virus will soon be conquered so we can go back to a 

normal life, even if that means wearing masks and 

washing our hands more often. As we return to our 

“new” normal, your Temple Beth Emet experience 

will change. We look forward to coming back 

together, but as you know, social distancing will be in 

place to protect everyone. We will offer both live 

and virtual services, Merkaz Limud and programs to 

give our community options to continue to be 

engaged with TBE.  

 

Temple Beth Emet has been hit hard by the effects of closing our campus and restrictions that have 

come along with Covid-19. When the virus hit, we had to cancel our school classes therefore taking a 

major hit on our income. We felt it was right to continue to pay our teachers, after all it wasn’t their 

fault that we had to re-invent our Early Childhood, Elementary and Religious School classes and 

reduce their hours. Many of our parents were hit economically and so it was not unexpected that 

they would stop paying for their tuition. Many others continued their payments asking that we apply 

them to future obligations and some were extremely generous and told us to use their payments as a 

donation to help ensure that the teachers and staff would get paid and that ZOOM classes would 

continue.  

 

In June, we decided to open our camp. Normally we would have 550 kids running around the 

campus or traveling on buses. This year we had 110 campers with no traveling and lots of hand 

washing. We instituted a strong mask policy, implemented a pod system and made sure that those 

on campus practiced social distancing.  

 

Not only is income down but expenses are up. Where you save in one area you spend in another. 

Less kids do not mean less mess or cleaning. Some reduced costs such as electricity are balanced by 

viricides. Members who for years supported the congregation are having to cut back their support of 

TBE so that they can pay their employees and FPL, as they should.  

 

Yet, through all this, we have continued to persevere. We have continued to have vibrant He*Bros 

(men’s club), Sisterhood and youth groups meeting virtually. Services have continued weekly, virtually 

of course, with attendees from all over the country and people either watching us live or tuning in at 

their convenience. B’nai Mitzvot are happening with limited guests present, many on Zoom and 

drive-by Mazal Tov parades. Funerals are strange without Shiva. Weddings are even stranger. 

 

Yes, this has been challenging. But we are adapting, and we are adapting because of you and for 

you.  

 

Let’s cut to the chase, we also need your help to make sure that Beth Emet will continue to be here 

and be strong after the pandemic. This year more than ever we need to ask you for your 

philanthropic gift. As we move into our “new” normal there are items that we need, PPE and building 

modifications to keep you, your children and your grandchildren healthy, as well as technology for 

virtual classes and services, which all cost money. So, we need your help now! If you can’t help now 

(we do understand), but down the road in a month or so when things get better for you we ask that 

you think of TBE and help us.  

 

High Holiday Appeal 
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You can designate your gift to a particular area if you so wish. Sponsor a partial scholarship, give to 

outfit a classroom or even the sanctuary with the technology to enable distance learning, pay for a 

roof repair and honor someone by dedicating a prayer book, a memorial plaque or a paver. 

Become an underwriter and promote your business or practice, be a sustaining friend and set up a 

monthly donation via ACH or credit card. Remember us in your legacy planning and be 

remembered as a blessing. (learn about our different dedications and funds found on page 15) 

The ways of support are numerous. Or, as someone said, why not just make a simple donation to be 

used for whatever is needed.  

To the many who have already helped we say, thank you. To all we say, thank you, for whatever 

tzedakah you give or will give to TBE. 

You can respond to this letter by completing the form below, donate directly thru Venmo @Beth-

Emet, PayPal (https://tinyurl.com/giveTBE), or call the office 954-680-1882 and ask for Debra or Diane 

or send them an email (debra@templebethemet.org or office@templebethemet.org )and they will 

arrange your payment method with you.  

We wish you a Shana Tova, a good, prosperous, blessed and healthy year.  

We thank you for your continued support.  

  
 

Rabbi Bennett Greenspon                                Rabbi Frank DeWoskin 
 

 
 
 

Mark E. Glater, President                                     Lee Quittner, VP of Fundraising  
 

 
To Temple Beth Emet: $1800               $540               $360               $180               $54               $36               Other                 
 

A Gift / Donation from Someone Who Cares $             Enclosed 
 

In Memory of:          
 

In Honor of:          
 

Fund:           
 

From (donor’s name):         
 

Address:          
  Address   City  State  Zip 
 

Please send Acknowledgement to:       
      Name 

Address:          
  Address   City  State  Zip 

From generation to generation – Leaving a legacy 
Did you know that TBE has a bequest program? Including a bequest in your will or estate is the simplest and easiest way to significantly support 
your temple community. It can reduce the tax impact on your heirs and it ensures the continuity of vital programs and our Jewish community. 
Please call the rabbis' office for more information on how you can leave a lasting legacy. 

High Holiday Appeal 

Check Occasion: 
□ Anniversary 
□ Bar Mitzvah 
□ Bat Mitzvah 
□ Birth 
□ Birthday 
□ Bris 
□ Confirmation 
□ Engagement 
□ Graduation 
□ Marriage 
□ New Home 
□ Recovery 
□ Remembrance 
□ Yahrzeit 
□ Other     
     

 

 

mailto:debra@templebethemet.org
mailto:office@templebethemet.org
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A Day Unplanned… 
We have tried to plan our days with great flexibility. We watch the 
children, observe them and build a lesson around their interests and joy. What does 
this mean exactly? How do we do this?  
 
Last month, while sitting in a classroom I observed some amazing lessons emerging. 
One child pulled out his yoga mat from the box of mats. Another student came over 
and pulled out a mat. They continued pulling out all of the mats, laying them in a  

pattern around the room. Other students joined in. One child said, “Don’t touch my 
mat.” The students replied, “Ok.” I was sitting there thinking of all of the questions 
we could ask them, or all of the suggestions we could put out there. The teachers and 
I sat quietly, observing. One child asked, “I wonder how we know whose mat is 
whose?” “They have names,” said the child. “Look,” he said, “this one is Ben’s, I see a 

B.” They proceeded to read every name on each mat. The children showed 
each other the letters and said what they were. They practiced reading 
names. They pointed out letters that they recognized. 
  
At another table, children were painting. One child somehow covered his 
face mask in paint. “Oh no!” he said. The teacher put out a bowl of water 
after they discussed the idea of trying to clean it. “Look!” he said as he put 
the mask in the water, “The water is changing color!” The other students 
cheered! 
 
These children showed a natural interest in letters and reading – oh, the 
places we can go from there! They became scientists as they created an 
experiment, mixing water, fabric and paint and then they observed what 
happened. Their minds are sponges, curious and eager to learn. When we 
lean in and listen we create space for natural learning and wonder to occur.  
 
The children moved through the classroom negotiating rules of play: “my turn,” “your turn,” back and forth it went. The 
social interactions were sometimes done with kindness and sometimes not. There was always a tremendous amount of 
forgiveness in their conversations.  

As we head into the month of October we leave behind the High Holy Days 
of the fall. The messages and thoughts of these holidays will stay with us 
throughout the year. The students and staff will reflect on their choices 
each day asking questions such as, “Was I kind? Did I work hard? Did I give it 
my best?” When we are wrong we will continue to learn and practice saying 
sorry and asking for forgiveness. As we move through the year each day we 
practice these skills, adults and children alike. Sometimes our friends have 
different ideas than we do, and sometimes they are not our friends and 
they have different ideas than we do, and we continue to find our kindness, 
our compassion and our empathy.  
  
As adults in a world struggling with the stress of a pandemic in an election 
year, we know this may be easier said than done. In preschool we learn 
what it means to agree to disagree. Sometimes we frown, and sometimes 
we smile as these interactions and conversations occur. This year we may 

have strong feelings throughout our days. As we move forward with respect, compassion and the ability to agree to 
disagree may you find your “preschool heart” that does this with the grace and ease of a child.  

Robin Sheridan, Director 

Dina Milgram, Assistant Director 

 

Early Childhood Center 
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Written by, our sixth grade teachers: Limor Bendayan and Irit Coffino 

 

We began the 2020-21 school year with great excitement and enthusiasm as we inaugurated the sixth grade 
class at Beth Emet School (BES). Despite the hardships of social distancing and COVID-19, we have been 
working hard to ensure that our middle school students continue to thrive, grow, and experience excellence 
while instilling our mission, vision, and Jewish values.  
 
Our main goal for BES middle school is to educate young adults who are well-rounded leaders, knowledgeable, 
inquisitive, generous and critical thinkers. As a result, we have constructed a curriculum that offers a plethora 
of opportunities and lessons that will allow students to explore, engage, emerge and eventually succeed.  
 
Our curriculum offers classes such as World History, Journalism, Jewish Social Studies, Hebrew and Literature, 
to mention a few. These classes give students the opportunity to explore their past, understand their present 
and plan for the future. As educators we strive to develop young adults that are independent thinkers, who 
are not afraid to question, challenge and contribute to the world around them. The understanding and 
knowledge of where students come from, where they are, and where they are headed, equip students with 
the appropriate tools to face challenges, be informed, and ultimately allow them to form their own opinions 
and thoughts.  
 
Our middle school students are also involved with lessons and activities in Math, STEM (Science, Technology, 
Engineering and Math) and Earth Science. These classes look to foster creativity and innovation, build 
confidence and resilience to focus on solutions rather than problems, practice teamwork, and utilize everyday 
life and real world applications to promote deeper learning. 
 
We realize that our middle school students are quickly growing and becoming teenagers. This stage in their 
lives is fundamental and critical for the development of healthy physical, social and emotional well-being. 
Therefore, as part of our curriculum, we offer students a “Social Emotional Learning” class. Throughout this 
class, students will understand and explore the 
meaning behind their behaviors and actions along 
with those of others. The goal of this class is to aid 
students with stress management, perception, 
attitude, and growth mindset while giving them 
proper tools and techniques.  
 
Despite the current challenges that our world is 
facing, we are confident and excited to carve this 
new path for our school and look forward to an 
unforgettable year.  
 
Shana Tovah! 
 

Noemi Gozlan, Head of School 

Michal Medina, Assistant Director 

Beth Emet School 
 Elementary & Middle School 

 



10  TBE Koleinu   
 

 

 
        

We’re back just in time for the  
SHAKE of the lulav and the sweet SMELL of the etrog! 

 
Wow! 5781 is already here. As peace is something that radiates from the inside out, we wish you all a peaceful 

and happy new year. We hope that time of reflection left you renewed and invigorated for the great year we 

have ahead of us!  
 

We know these are strange times that we find ourselves in, information is changing at a fast pace. One thing 

that remains constant is our commitment to provide a meaningful experience for all of our children in our 

Merkaz Limud and Jewish Teen Leadership programs. This year has brought unexpected changes in our 

personal and professional lives. We recognize that the uncertainty we are enduring together can be 

challenging. Whether you’re ready to send your student on-site or you’d rather join us through distance 

learning, we are here for you. We have been tirelessly staying informed of the best practices to stay safe and 

our staff has been participating in Professional Development workshops to enhance their lessons for on-site 

and distance learning. 
 

Our Merkaz Limud and Jewish Teen Leadership programs are in full swing, even though because of the 

pandemic many of you will be participating by distance learning. Our staff could not wait to start the new year 

with all of you!  
 

At our 1st Day Kick Off Drive-by, our families had the opportunity to see the Clergy shake the Lulav, meet our 

staff and receive the books and curriculum for each grade. Inviting ushpezin (oosh-pee-zin), or guests, into 

your sukkah is a time-honored tradition. Our families each created their own sukkah and brought them to the 

temple to be displayed the whole week of sukkot. Their “presence” truly brought happiness into the 

Synagogue. The inspiration for hachnasat orchim (hospitality to guests) goes back to our first patriarch, and 

the first guest honored, Abraham, so we hope you were able to Zoom your family and friends under the stars 

and from your living rooms. Maybe you were even able to perform the mitzvah of saying the blessings in the 

sukkah as you shook the Four Species: the Lulav, Arava (willow), Hadas (myrtle branch) and the Etrog.  
  

Each of the four species is different: 

The etrog is both sweet smelling and tasty. 

Dates, the fruit of the lulav, have taste but no smell.  

Hadasim (myrtle branches) have smell but no taste. 

Aravot (willows) have neither taste nor smell. 
 
 

As people, we represent each one of the four species, each of us is different, yet when we come together, we 

can give back endlessly. A sense of community is what makes us stronger and able to cope better with all the 

challenges we are facing this year: complex and simple. We invite you to join us to be part of your child’s 

Jewish education journey. 

Shalom 
Wishing you and your families a Shana Tova from our Merkaz Limud 

& Jewish Teen Leadership staff and families. 

Noemi Gozlan, Director 

Jennifer Schatz-Young, Assistant Director 

Merkaz Limud & JTL 

https://www.myjewishlearning.com/practices/Ethics/Caring_For_Others/Hospitality.shtml
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The time has arrived! For the month of October, Gesher will continue meeting via Zoom, 
and on Wednesday, October 7, Bogrim will be meeting in person and on Zoom. Many 
fun programs are planned. We encourage you to stay connected and be involved.  
 

Bogrim participants who meet in person will be following the checklist below.  
 

 Youth Group will be meeting on the patio (if raining in the social hall) 

 Hours for both groups will be from 7:00 – 8:00 pm 

 No food will be served 

 Masks MUST be worn  

 Temperature checks before entering 

 All activities will be done seated in chairs six feet apart

 
 

Aidan Don 
Aidan Kendall Don will be called to the Torah as a Bar Mitzvah on Saturday, October 3, 2020. 
Aidan’s Jewish education started with Jewish pre-school in Davie, then into Merkaz Limud at TBE and 
continues with summer sleep-away camp (in non-COVID times) at Camp Judaea in Hendersonville, NC. 
 

Aidan is a 7th grader at Pioneer Middle School. He loves books and is an avid reader. His favorite 
subjects in school are math and science. He enjoys academic pursuits and looks forward to 
participating in math and robotics competitions, hopefully in-person this year. In his spare time, Aidan 
enjoys biking, swimming, rock climbing and playing online with his friends. He also enjoys cooking, 
baking and watching random Japanese cooking shows on You Tube.  

 

For his mitzvah project, Aidan is raising funds and collecting book donations to place free little libraries at food pantries 
around Broward County. During this pandemic, books have been a great distraction and source of joy and comfort for 
him. Aidan hopes to make books available to kids and adults who may not have ready access to them during these times 
as well as times in the future.  
 

The Don family would like to thank Rabbi Greenspon, Rabbi DeWoskin and Cantor Jan for their support. A special note of 
gratitude to Aidan’s wonderful tutor, Paula Bergman, for her help and guidance in preparing Aidan to become a Bar 
Mitzvah during this difficult, unusual and complicated time. He truly enjoyed his lessons and conversations with Paula 
and could not have been ready without her. We are so proud of Aidan and all his accomplishments, and know the best is 
yet to come. Your possibilities are endless, your potential limitless and our love for you infinite. Mazel Tov! 
 
 
 
 

Avery Eichel 
Avery Brynn Eichel will be called to the Torah as a Bat Mitzvah on Saturday, October 17, 2020. Avery 
began her Jewish education at Temple Beth Emet Early Childhood Program. Avery then transitioned in 
Merkaz Limud Hebrew School.  
 

Avery is a 7th grader at American Heritage School. She is an Honors student and studies Mandarin. Some 
of her extracurricular activities included being in the school musical and on the cheerleading team at 
University School. She loves to read and is excited to study Algebra this year. 
 

Avery has been a competitive dancer for many years competing in jazz, acro, lyrical and contemporary. 
Last year she danced in the Nutcracker Ballet at the Coral Springs Theater. Avery has recently decided to 
focus more on her greater passion, riding her horse, Emoji. Avery loves being an equestrian and may 

want to continue in college. 
 

The Eichel Family would like to thank the most fabulous tutor, Cantor Jan. They would also like to thank Rabbi 
Greenspon & Rabbi DeWoskin for their help with Avery’s journey to becoming a bat mitzvah. 
 

We are so proud of all she has accomplished. The sky is the limit for her and we can’t wait to see what she will 
accomplish.  

Rayna Engle , Youth Director 

 

Youth Happenings 

B’nai Mitzvah 
Mazal Tov to all our families 
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Peyton Eichel 
Peyton Grey Eichel will be called to the Torah as a Bat Mitzvah on Saturday, October 17, 2020. Peyton 
began her Jewish education at Temple Bethe Emet Early Childhood Program. Peyton then transitioned 
into Merkaz Limud Hebrew School.  
 

Peyton is a 7th grader at American Heritage School. Some of Peyton’s extracurricular activities include 
the middle school musical and tennis team at University School. This year she is excited to try Speech & 
Debate. Like her twin sister she is excited to take Mandarin again and study Algebra. 
 

Peyton was on a competitive dance team for many years and competed in acro, lyrical, hip-hop, 
contemporary, modern and jazz. She loved dancing in the Nutcracker Ballet last year. Now Peyton is 

more focused on her tennis. 
 

The Eichel Family would like to thank the most fabulous tutor, Cantor Jan. They would also like to thank Rabbi Greenspon 
& Rabbi DeWoskin for their help with Peyton’s journey to becoming a bat mitzvah. 
 

We are so proud of all she has already accomplished. With her drive and perseverance, we can’t wait to see what the 
future holds for her.  

 

Jared Nortman 
Jared Ross Nortman will be called to the Torah as a Bar Mitzvah on Friday, October 16, 2020, his 
13th birthday. Temple Beth Emet is a second home for Jared, as he started his education at TBE as 
a toddler in the Early Childhood Center, spent many s  ummers as a happy camper at Camp Beth 
Emet and has continued in the Merkaz Limud program since kindergarten.  
 
Jared is currently a 7th grade honors student at Tequesta Trace Middle School where he excels in 
the Cambridge and GEM programs. Jared plays lacrosse year round with the Davie Broncos and 
as typical of a Floridian, he enjoys golfing too! In addition to academics and sports, Jared 
expresses his artistic side by producing digital music and creating digital renderings. 
 

For his mitzvah project, Jared formed a team to donate CPU usage space to an organization called Folding@home to help 
create the most powerful supercomputer which simulates protein folding. The organization is working with COVID 
Moonshot, a collaborative program developing low-cost, patent-free small molecule therapeutics. Combining Jared’s 
interest in computers and honoring the memory of his grandfather, William Nortman, Team Nortman contributed over 
half a million computing points for Folding@Home and donated over $500 to COVID Moonshot, enough to test one 
antiviral molecule against COVID 19. 
 
While COVID 19 changed the way we are able to celebrate this milestone, Jared has been steadfast in becoming a Bar 
Mitzvah and has kept a positive attitude. He is most blessed and grateful to have his parents, brother, grandparents, 
aunts, uncles, cousins, our dear Ana and friends by his side in person or virtually. Although Papa is no longer with us, he is 
in our heart always.  
 
We thank everyone in our lives for their parts in preparing Jared for this simcha. Jared’s Jewish foundation was set by his 
devoted grandparents on both sides of the family. Grandma Diane and Papa Bill (z”l), thank you for creating the perfect 
family Passovers and holiday celebrations and for teaching Jared that family is everything. Grandma Diane has set the bar 
high for Jewish cooking with the best brisket and matzah ball soup on Earth! Grammy and Poppy, thank you for 
enthusiastically participating in every holiday event at TBE for 13 years and for being an instrumental part of Jared’s 
Jewish education, starting with Sammy Spider books and Shabbat candles every Friday. A special thank you to Poppy who 
has spent countless hours helping Jared practice and perfecting his Hebrew. We are grateful to all of Jared’s teachers for 
creating such a loving and nurturing environment for Jared’s Jewish education at TBE. Rabbi Greenspon and Rabbi 
DeWoskin, thank you for opening your doors to our family and providing us with a warm and welcoming synagogue. And 
finally, to Cantor Jan, the kindest and most patient mentor, your ability to nurture and motivate Jared to reach his fullest 
potential has been essential in preparing Jared for his Bar Mitzvah.  

B’nai Mitzvah 
Mazal Tov to all our families 



TBE Koleinu 13 

 
 
 

 

 

 
       
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

VIRTUAL SERVICES 
 

SIMCHAT TORAH SERVICE 
 

YIZKOR SERVICE 

OCT 
9 @ 7:00 PM 

 

10 @ 9:00 AM 

 

SCHOLARS IN THEIR RESIDENCE 
FREE EVENT 

Holding on and Letting Go, Moving on from Covid with Rabbi Richard Address. 
 Who Shall Live and Who Shall Die? A look at how Jewish values can impact the issue of 

health care costs, allocation of resources. 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86207186308?pwd=cTl5SVBFbnBUZ25adjZkK1VjYzlqQT09  

OCT 

11 
8:00 PM 

 

STEAKS & BOURBON 

SPONSORED BY THE HE’BROS hebrostbe@gmail.com 

All members and their families are invited to our signature Fall event. Choice of steak or 
salmon and side dishes fully prepared and can be picked up at the Temple along with 
bourbon samples available from our bourbon guru Mike Soskin. $36 pp.  
 

 
 

OCT 

7 
7:00 PM 

 

SUKKOT: THE UNIVERSAL CELEBRATION OF PEACE 
Join Rabbi Leon Weissberg for an opportunity to explore the meaning of the day beyond 
the booth. We’ll look at the ideas that formulated leaving one’s home for seven days and 
entering a sacred space for contemplation and revelation. Free for Temple Beth Emet 
Members, go to the Main IJKL Zoom room on the IJKL.org homepage Passcode 033042  

 

OCT 

8 
10:30 AM 

 

STANDING UP TO HATE 
SPONSORED BY ADL & TEMPLE BETH EMET 

A family series to help navigate the world we live in and raise global citizens. On this month’s 
webinar, we will review anti-Semitic incidents and what to do when hate becomes violent. 

Learn prevention, awareness, and reaction skills to an active threat situation. 
https://support.adl.org/event/adl-family-parent-speaker-series/e287659  

 

OCT 

13 
7:30 PM 

 

SCHOLARS IN THEIR RESIDENCE 
FREE EVENT 

Holding on and Letting Go, Moving on from Covid with Rabbi Richard Address. The Art 
of CareGiving: How Jewish Texts & traditions influence and can guide us in this "life 

stage". https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86207186308?pwd=cTl5SVBFbnBUZ25adjZkK1VjYzlqQT09 

What’s Happening 

OCT 

18 
8:00 PM 

 

TAKE RABBI FRANK TO THE BANK 
SPONSORED BY THE HE’BROS 

There is still a long way to go in the NFL Football Season. There is time to Take Rabbi Frank to the Bank. 
Simply pick the winners of each game, no point spread needed and beat the Rabbi. Winners get 25% of 

the pot. Cost is $170.00 for the season or $15.00 for individual weeks. HEBROSTBE@GMAIL.COM 

 

ONGOING 
 

FALL FUNDRAISER 
SPONSORED BY THE HE’BROS 

The He’Bros will be raffling an eight (8) person suite for the UNC/MIAMI game on Saturday, December 5. Our 
suite will offer premier entertainment in a climate-controlled environment with our guests’ safety in mind. Get 
out of the house with family and friends. Package includes game tickets, two parking passes, food, soda and 
water. Raffle tickets are $75.00 each and only seventy (70) will be made available. HEBROSTBE@GMAIL.COM 

 

 

ONGOING 

 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86207186308?pwd=cTl5SVBFbnBUZ25adjZkK1VjYzlqQT09
mailto:hebrostbe@gmail.com
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=http%3A%2F%2FIJKL.org%2F%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR07MLMDbL5nlZMAn0ZzHSidcF2fsX6IVv8UvIamwflui1V9EmpeHmwtftw&h=AT3PE1943XlcazwSfyB-DtsyDjiKfQCw6spnc2x0gkbapSZrp9VAUJUo8bQbp-cCuZaB0c_9a9YBr3auGEogL9HIwW8Y3-c1sSV3k5KvfoOggvEszdGWEAV4O-XwRhnTnQ
https://support.adl.org/event/adl-family-parent-speaker-series/e287659
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86207186308?pwd=cTl5SVBFbnBUZ25adjZkK1VjYzlqQT09
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OCT 

22 
7:00 PM 

 

What’s Happening 

VIRTUAL BINGO 
SPONSORED BY THE SISTERHOOD 

All temple members are welcome to play. For only $20, you can enjoy 4-5 games of bingo with fellow 
temple members in a fun, social, SAFE environment. Additional cards cost $5. A grand prize of $50 

will be awarded to the winner of our final tournament game of the evening. Please text Beth at 954-
854-5881 with questions. 

SCHOLARS IN THEIR RESIDENCE 
FREE EVENT 

Holding on and Letting Go, Moving on from Covid with Rabbi Richard Address. Is it not 
good to be "Lvado"? What isolation means, the spiritual challenges, what we have 

learned from the pandemic, texts that speak to us in light of this reality, and the impact 
on our physical and mental health. 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86207186308?pwd=cTl5SVBFbnBUZ25adjZkK1VjYzlqQT09  

 

OCT 

25 
8:00 PM 

 

BREAST CANCER AWARENESS VIRTUAL EVENT 
SPONSORED BY THE SISTERHOOD 

Sisterhood will be partnering with Yodeah, their mission is to educate and facilitate cost-
effective testing for hereditary cancer genetic mutations in the Jewish community. There 

will be a “Save Our Sisters” Virtual Program on Oct. 28. More details to come.  

 

 
 

OCT 

28 
 

 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86207186308?pwd=cTl5SVBFbnBUZ25adjZkK1VjYzlqQT09
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If you would like to make a donation or find out more about each fund please visit:  
https://templebethemet.org/giving/donate-now 

 

LIST OF DEDICATIONS & FUNDS 
DEDICATION & MEMORIAL OPPORTUNITIES 
Brick Pavers • Pet Memorial • Plant a Tree in Israel • Tree of Life Plaques • Yahrzheit Memorial Plaque 
 

EDUCATION FUNDS 
Andrew Silver Playground Fund • Beth Emet Elementary School Fund • Early Childhood Center Fund • Connie Ashey Early Childhood 
Scholarship Fund • Jonathan Adario Prevention Education Fund • Paul Mutnick Education Fund • Religious School Fund • Shirley 
Wolfe Library Fund  
 

HOLIDAY FUNDS 
High Holiday Fund • Chanukah Appeal • Passover Appeal 
 

PROGRAMMING FUNDS 
Camp Scholarship Fund   • Choir Fund  •  Sisterhood Fund   • Teen Camp Fund  • Youth Group Fund 
 

RABBI'S DISCRETIONARY FUNDS 
Rabbi Bennett Greenspon's Discretionary Fund   • Rabbi Frank DeWoskin's Discretionary Fund  
 

SPECIAL FUND 
Special Fund Name - Name a fund in memory of a loved one 
 

TEMPLE BETH EMET FUNDS 
Building Donation Fund • Erv Nadler Scholarship Fund • General Fund • Prayer Book /Torah Restoration Fund • Security Fund • The 
Past Presidents Fund • Yahrzheit Fund 

 

Monday 

12:00 PM - Lunch & Learn  

3:30 PM - High Tea and Me   

7:00PM - News for Jews – (A brief review of 

some of the news that may affect us as Jews.) 
 

Tuesday 

7:30 AM - Bookie Group (text study & solve 

world's problems)  

7:00 PM - What Did I Learn This 

Week?  Remember growing up and your mom 

asking you almost every night “Well, what did you 

learn in school today?” Rabbi G and hopefully 

others will share something new that they learned 

during the week.  

Wednesday 

10:00 AM - Coffee with TBE & Check-In A brief time to 

just check in and let us know how you are doing. We will 

end with a very brief (no more than one paragraph) 

teaching from our tradition 

 

Thursday 

10:00 AM - Humor is necessary, bring good jokes!   

12:00 PM - Torah Study    

7:00 PM - Healing Meditation  (No Class – 10/22) 

7:00 PM - Judaism 2.0 (1st & 3rd Thurs. of the month)  

 

Friday 

10:00 AM - Coffee with TBE & Check-In   

VIRTUAL ADULT CLASSES & GROUPS 
 

CHALUTZIM GRADES K-5 (Will start in November) 
GESHER GRADES 6-8 (Meets every Tuesday) 
BOGRIM GRADES 9-12 (Meets every Wednesday) 

For more information contact Rayna Engle rayna417@aol.com 
  

 

  

       

What’s Happening 
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The mission of the He*Bros is to build friendships and camaraderie while planning and participating in 

enjoyable social and educational family events which contributes to the success and well-being of 

Temple Beth Emet and the larger community.  
 

STEAK AND BOURBON (Virtual) 

All members and their families are invited to our signature Fall event, Wednesday, October 7 @ 7:00 

PM. Choice of steak or salmon and side dishes fully prepared and can be picked up at the Temple 

along with bourbon samples available from our Bourbon Guru Mike Soskin. $36 pp.  
 

ELECTION DURING A PANDEMIC A CONSTITUTIONAL CONVERSATION 

Tuesday, October 20 at 7 PM. This will be a legal, non-political conversation and will cover all of the 

legalities of the upcoming election. Our guests will be Professor Charles Copeland of The University of 

Miami Law School who has a J.D. from Yale Law School, an M.A.R. form Yale Divinity School and an 

A.B from Amherst College. Jason B. Blank practices Criminal Defense and Election Law with the law 

firm of Haber and Blank. Professor Charles F. Zelden of Nova Southeastern University who holds 

degrees of a Ph.D from Rice University and holds both a BA and an MA from Washington University. 

This will be a Webinar with a chat option.  
 

FALL FUNDRAISER 

The He*Bros will be raffling an eight (8) person suite for the UNC/MIAMI game on Saturday, December 

5. Our suite will offer premier entertainment in a climate-controlled environment with our guests’ 

safety in mind. Get out of the house with family and friends. Package includes game tickets, two 

parking passes, food, soda and water. Raffle tickets are $75.00 each and only seventy (70) will be 

made available. 
 

TAKE RABBI FRANK TO THE BANK 

There is still a long way to go in the NFL Football Season. There is time to Take Rabbi Frank to the Bank. 

Simply pick the winners of each game, no point spread needed and beat the Rabbi. Winners get 

25% of the pot. Cost is $170.00 for the season or $15.00 for individual weeks.  
 

VIRTUAL HAPPY HOURS 

We continue to hold Happy Hours once a month. Next HH 10/28 @ 7 PM. 
 

CHANUKAH TIME TEMPLE WIDE VIRTUAL POKER TOURNAMENT 

In December, our Temple President, Mark Glater, along with the He*Bros, will be joining us at putting 

on a Temple wide Virtual Poker Tournament. This should be quite a fun Chanukah Event. Stay tuned 

for details. 
 

MEMBERSHIP  

Membership remains at $36.00.  
 

BOARD POSITION AVAILABLE 

We are in search of an additional Board Member who will handle all marketing/social media efforts 

for the 2020/2021 calendar year.  

 

TO RSVP TO OUR EVENTS OR ASK QUESTIONS EMAIL: hebrostbe@gmail.com 

 He’Bros 
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Beth Herzbrun, Debra Salzman – Co-Presidents 
 

We hope the New Year finds you and your 

family in good health and staying safe. 

L’Shana Tova! 
 

Sisterhood has had many successful fundraising 

efforts. As a result, we just made a $10,000 

donation to the Temple for a variety of items, 

based on the current obligations and 

necessities, some of which include scholarships, 

debt reduction, an additional lectern for the 

sanctuary, remote technology for the 

classrooms, and Covid-19 remediation and 

prevention systems, to name just a few. 
 

We have planned a full slate of exciting 

programs for the 2020-2021 season. For the 

immediate future, we will gather via Zoom, 

which we did for our Annual Welcome Back 

Breakfast. We had a 

chance to welcome new 

and returning members, 

and had lots to share with 

each other. Our 

Havdalah and Apple 

Bake was so successful. 

Thanks to our wonderful 

Cantor Jan, we had a 

spiritually uplifting service, 

followed by an amazing baking event.  
 

Virtual Bingo Tournament on 

October 22, 7:00 pm. All temple 

members are welcome to play.  

For only $20, you can enjoy 4-5 

games of bingo with fellow temple members in 

a fun, social, SAFE environment. Additional 

cards cost $5. A grand prize of $50 will be 

awarded to the winner of our final tournament 

game of the evening. Bingo cards can be 

picked up at the temple on Monday, 10/26 or 

Tuesday, 10/27 (cards with your name will be 

placed on the Sisterhood table outside of gift 

shop) OR card/ cards can be sent to your 

email. Please text Beth at 954-854-5881 with 

questions. 

 
 
 

 

Book Club gatherings have gone virtual. 

Meetings will be continuing on Zoom for the 

near future. Interested? Just contact Marcy 

Gray at marbilgray@gmail.com or 954-295-

7761.  

 

Sisterhood will be partnering with Yodeah, their 

mission is to educate & facilitate cost-effective 

testing for hereditary cancer genetic mutations 

in the Jewish community. There will be a “Save 

Our Sisters” Virtual Program on Oct. 28.  

 

We have 2 unique events coming up: 

Friendsgiving Dinner in November, and 

Chanukah Candle-lighting in December. Stay 

tuned! 

 

GIFT SHOP: We have a beautiful Gift Shop that 

offers jewelry, giftware, baby outfits, Mah 

Jongg sets/accessories and Bar/Bat Mitzvah 

items. When purchasing through the Gift Shop, 

you DO NOT pay sales tax. To volunteer 

contact: TBEgifts@gmail.com.  

 

* New Temple Members: Your 1st year free. 

Sisterhood dues are $36. ($72 for non-

members) can be paid by check to TBE 

Sisterhood, Attention: Lois Slutsky, or you can 

pay with your TBE dues. PayPal, Zelle, & Venmo 

options also available. 

* Questions about Sisterhood? Contact Beth 

Herzbrun or Debra Salzman at 

Sisterhood.templebethemet@gmail.com 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Sisterhood 

May their memory be a blessing. 

Our deepest condolences to: 

Sandy Wolf on the loss of her father, Gary Delisle 

Dale Cohen on the loss of her brother, Jay Hyman 
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Beth Emet Elementary School Fund 

Donation by: 
Alyssa Seidle & John D’Amico 

 

In Memory of: 
Shirley Sinkoff by Meredith & Michael Dolberg 

Ann Quinter by Cindy & Jerry Lomastro 

 

Choir Fund 
In Memory of: 

Andrea Yaver by Eugene Yaver 
 

Early Childhood Center 
In Memory of: 

Ronna Blaze & Beulah Rappoport  
by Laurie & David Kruzel 

 

General Fund 
In Honor of: 

the people from Gush Katif, Israel by Mark Kleiman 
 

In Memory of: 
Karen Rosenkranz by Fern & Bob Smolowitz 

Miriam Levy by: 
Arturo Obregon 

Lois & Stuart Slutsky 
Rita Rosen by Nancy & Lewis Nadel 

Larry Iserson by Karin & Steve Zimmerman 
Clifford Brenner by Toby Berkowitz 

 

High Holidays Fund 
(as of 9/10/2020) 

In Memory of: 
Janet Rogers by Gail McCrory 

 

Mitzvah Membership 
Donation by: 

(as of 9/10/20) 
Ellen & Andy Burton 
Marcia & Bill Gray 
Jerry Greenblatt 

Randy & Marta Paul 
 
 
 
 

Janis & Richard Spira 
Maureen & Charles Winick 

 
 
 
 

JNF Fund 

In Memory of: 
Jack Diamond & Larry Iserson  
by Jessica & Gregg Fierman 

 

Rabbi DeWoskin’s Discretionary Fund 
In Honor of: 

Joshua Bernstein’s bar mitzvah  
by Michelle & Jeremy Bernstein 

Michael Forrest’s conversion  
by Priscilla Jiron & Michael Forrest 
Jared Ross Nortman’s bar mitzvah  

by Phyllis & David Friedman 
 

In Memory of: 
Andrea Yaver by Lorraine Goldenberg 

 
Rabbi Greenspon’s Discretionary Fund 

Donation by: 
Patricia & Richard Dorfman 

Barbara & Bruce Lenes 
Nancy & Lewis Nadel 

 
In Honor of: 

Ari Sakuri’s bar mitzvah by  
Kristen & Atzmon Sakuri 

 
In Memory of: 

Rose Fisher by Staci & Mark Hains 
Frances Fineberg by Rosemary Fineberg 

Lois Kline by Stacey & David Freeman 
Evelyn Clein by Carol Clein 
Al Cohen by Gloria Muroff 

 
 

Making a donation is a wonderful way to acknowledge a special occasion, important date, promotion or award; send get well wishes or 

condolences; express appreciation for an act of kindness; and honor or remember a special person in your life. 

 

Donations 
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Shirley Wolfe Library Fund 
In Memory of: 

Shirley Wolfe by Noah Wolfe 
 

The Past Presidents Fund 
In Memory of:  

Milton Goldsmith by Mara & Mark Young 
Virginia Crosetto by Nancy & Howard Golden 

 

Torah Restoration Fund 
In Honor of: 

Elliot, Marcie, Ethan & Mason Eichel  by Judy Eichel 
 

Yahrzeit Fund 
In Memory of: 

Beverly Finkelstein by Howard Finkelstein 
Irving Sadow by Mark Sadow 
Paul Hodus by Sondra Hodus 

Herbert Lieberman by Susan & Steven Gordon 
Anna Dupler Spierer by Amy Heywang 

Ruth Trent by Judith E. Leonard 
Charles Lazarus by the Lazarus family 

Janie Rosen by Lois Slutsky 
Mina Garber by Rosalie & Richard Garber 

Elsie Rose & Samuel Asarnow by Anita & Barry Rose 
Theodore I. Lenn by Ellen & Barry Schneider 
Fredrick Ellis Fineberg by Rosemary Fineberg 

Richard Sobelman by Judith Leonard 
Irene Adler by Carolyn Adler 

Gene Chajet by Joy & Seymour Chajet 
Harold Rose by Anita & Barry Rose 

Grace Meyers by Robin & Mark Tepper 
Brian Goldberg by Gerald Goldberg 

Solomon Rittman by Ruth Schobel & Lucian Rind 
Madolyn Ungar-Sakolsky by Pamela Schepp 

Shirley Taffert by Toby Berkowitz 
Larry Rabin by Muriel Levine 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

October 1 
Charles & 

Maureen Winick 
 

October 3 
Michael & Tracy 

Internoscia 
 

October 5 
Alan & Mara 

Jockers 
 

October 7 
Gerald & Sheila 

Gubnitsky 
 

October 8 
Gary & Elizabeth 

Margolis 
 

October 9 
Scott & Susan 

Lendzian 
Michael & 

Monica Sarosi 
 

October 12 
Michael & 
Deborah 
Clausman 

Steve & Julie 
Hernandez 

 

October 15 
John & Laura 

Simon 
 

October 16 
Eyal & Alyssa 

Dayan 

 
 
 
 

October 18 
Mel & Wynne 

Frishman 
 

October 19 
Jesse & Jillian Casher 

Stuart & Mei Win Don 
Lior & Sivan Friedman 

 

October 20 
Mark & Carrie Mintz 

 

October 21 
Ari & Holly Harrison 

Barry & Ellen 
Schneider 

 

October 22 
David & Susan 

Kraizgrun 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

October 1 
Kaley Lodin 

Jordyn Marks 
Randy Paul 

 

October 2 
Liad Cohen 

Maayan Malul 
Jason Matter 

 

October 3 
Mei Win Don 
Zachary Eakle 
Ethan Halbani 
Liyah Kidwell 

Mitchell Libanoff 
Nancy Rasgado 

Jack Scholl 

Anniversaries & Birthdays 
Wishing you all the very best today and  

for years to come! 
 

Donations 

Thank you for all your  

generous donations 
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October 4 
Stuart Herzbrun 

Frank Hull 
David Jacobs 

Les Stein 
Joshua Stern 

 

October 5 
Mark Citrin 

Holly Harrison 
Fern Kahn 
Zoe Kent 

Stephanie Wood 
 

October 6 
Parker Bottfeld 

Gavin Eichel 
Cassie Epstein 
Mark Ginsberg 
Jordyn Jacobs 

Brian Karpf 
Gabriella Krotowski 

Jaden Shir 
Audrey Udolf 
Alyson Wetzel 

 
October 7 

Andrea Citrin 
Jamie Cutler 

Molly Genson 
Ronit Lewen 
Carly Mandel 
Sofie Poliakoff 

 
October 8 

Micheyle Goldman 
Lori Haydu 
Ethan Heit 

Kelvin Moquete 
Eleanor Wechsler 

 
October 9 

Fred Eisenberg 
Kathy Klausner 
Ryan Weinstein 

 

 
October 10 

Zachary Leader 
Donna Ruhl 

Adam Zauder 
 

October 11 
Ana English 
Amy Lundy 

 
October 12 

Josh Eggnatz 
Neil Hornstein 
Brian Horvitz 

Tyler Nortman 
Jacob ShemTov 
Falyn Valinsky 

 
October 13 

Roy Bieberberg 
Laurel Garfinkel 
Cheryl Mutnick 

 
October 14 
Itay Meirov 

Eric Schweitzer 
 

October 15 
Susan Alterman 
Michael DePass 

Melissa Feirstein 
Michelle Glater 

Chase Kahn 
Michael Oken 

 
October 16 

Nathan Ellsley 
Alan Greenstein 
Jared Nortman 

 
October 17 

Robert Alterman 
Susan Cohen 
Alexa Novie 
Lexi Popkin 
Laura Simon 

 

 
October 18 

Jodi Brenner 
Samantha Copps 

Scott Davis 
Morgan Handelman 

Zoe Kathein 
Brady Katz 

Jordan Rojas 
 

October 19 
Benjamin Bottfeld 

Jonas Huxley 
Perry Kaye 

Darren Nacht 
Dana Rabinowitz 

Samantha Robbins 
Sophie Septoff 

 

October 20 
John Fishbein 

Itai Gozlan 
Lauren Knight 

Jason Oliva 
Daniel Serrano 

 

October 21 
Nili Gold 

Nathaniel Heit 
Nancy Nadel 

Debbi Tanenbaum 
 

October 22 
Megan Levine 

Moshe Morgenstern 
Cooper Nicol 
Joel Osborn 

 
October 23 
Chloe Pitera 

Hudson Pitera 
Janis Spira 

 
October 24 

Sarah DeWoskin 
Stuart Don 
Carol Klein 

 
Guy Naccache 
Debbie Powell 

 
October 25 
Lori Felder 

Kevin Greenblatt 
Eden Katz 

Gayle Roseman 
Kate Shapkin 

Jodi Shir 
 

October 26 
Sarah Chait 

Jonathan Gould 
Jacob Gould 

 
October 27 
Jon Genson 

Brandon Turner 
 

October 28 
Morgan Bear 
Shawn Foster 
Jeremy Gilick 

Emilia Simmons 
Stephanie Straus 

Jolie Straus 
Marshall Weinberg 

 

October 29 
Andrea Kol 

Steve Moses 
Ruth Schobel 

Lisa Wasserman 
Dylan Webman 

 

October 30 
Max Glater 

Sheila Gubnitsky 
Stephanie Silberman 

Jennifer Turner 
 

October 31 
Mason Cooperman 

Noemie Naft 
Heather Weiss 

Anniversaries & Birthdays 
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October 2 
Nathan Agata 
Al Babuschkin 
Lee Bauman 
Isidore Becker 
Rachel Behar 
Enid Berman 
Vivian Chertok 
Oscar Colton 
Natalie Cooperman 
Jackie Dobrinick 
Dora Elfenbaum 
Fanny Faigin 
Leo Friedland 
Beatrice Ganz 
Ike Gochman 
Chris Gordon 
Melvin Greck 
Jerry Klugerman 
Rose Wolfson Lindy 
Blanche Luxenberg 
Jacob Melamed 
George Meyers 
Marsha Midler 
Lillian Nemeroff 
Gertrude Pollack 
Abraham Rabin 
Gordon Randell 
Fannie Rose 
Dorothy Roth 
Iby Salamon 
Martin Schott 
Sylvia I. Schulman 
Irving Shapiro 
Isabelle Skubin 
Julie Spitzer 
Samuel Stadlen 
Herman Triebwasser 
Herbert Wagner 
Bernard Wallach 
Baby Weiss 
 
October 9 
Max Bagan 
Jennie Baruch 
Stella Benadava 
Joan Bergman 
Benjamin Berman 
Jon Blume 

Fred Drath 
Gloria Greenstein 
Lawrence Gursky 
Dorothy Herman 
Shirley Karp 
Bella Lerner 
Alan Lewis 
Amanda Locke 
Celia Lodin 
Carolyn Mason 
Marilyn S. Milberg 
Rose Muroff 
Jim Orovitz 
Sylvia Salzman 
Jack M. Shacter 
Joan Shapiro 
Carolyn Smitherman 
Hannah Spitz 
Abe Weisberg 
Ruth Weisberg 
Richard Weissman 
Ruben Winepol 
 
October 16 
Stanley Baum 
Russ Becker 
Eva Beverly 
Laurence Brande 
Tara Brock 
Evelyn Cayne 
Edwin Cohen 
Frank D'Azevedo 
Sylvia Demsky 
Doris Diehl 
Leon Elfenbaum 
Celia Engelberg 
Carol Feirstein 
Robert Finkelstein 
Melvin Gabrilove 
Agnes Gara 
Rose Garber 
Myra Gerber 
Ruth Goodman 
Marion Groen 
Leo Jarecki 
Abe Jay 
Jean Kleinman 
Sol Kleinman 
William Kronick 

Jack Kugel 
Paul Kussner 
Itta Levin 
Gilbert Lewis 
Herbert Lewis 
Bernard Liebman 
Lynn Mark 
Isaac Matelsky 
Louis Medvinsky 
Robert Naidus 
Samuel Nemes 
William Pearl 
Daniel Prezant 
Aaron Puretz 
Ralph Saltiel 
Janet Schatz 
Ceil Shapiro 
Marvin Shapiro 
Morris Tarlyn 
Mel Tecosky 
Edgar Tyler 
Barbara Weiner 
 
October 23 
Jacqueline Abrams 
Lois Allen 
Myra Baron 
Merle Black 
Richard Crusoe 
Edith Freed 
Robert Golden 
Phillip Goldstein 
Andrew Gross 
Howard Gutman 
Roslyn Hyman 
Harold (Hal) Imber 
Marcia Jaslow 
Nolan Kravit 
Max Kushner 
Arnold Lee 
Larry Levine 
Naomi Lewin 
David Lindenbaum 
Jack Marcus 
Morris Messinger 
Samuel Nelson 
Josel Noviek 
Honey Pallot 
Morris Pensky 

Toby Pensky 
Yvette Pudlin 
Ruth Rosenblum 
Isaac Saltz 
Lynne Schlitt 
Bessie Schuval 
Adele Sherman 
Gladys Stein 
Morton Tanenbaum 
Ruth Teitelbaum 
 
October 30 
Joel Alfassa 
Oscar Barber 
Mollie Bartel 
Selma Bernstein 
Minnie Brand 
Charles Burzin 
Alma Cohen 
Anita D'Azevedo 
Jerome Frommer 
Pauline Gabrilove 
Benjamin Goodman 
Albert Gordon 
Jessie Gorman 
Barry Grossman 
Sadie Hechtman 
Ernest Kahn 
Irving Kaufman 
Augusta Lyons 
David Lyons 
Daisy Marks 
Gerald Moses 
Sarah Nahmias 
Ruth Roos 
Terry Roth 
Julia Saltiel 
Esther Scheinholz 
Laura Schenkel 
Abby Schroeder 
Joanne Shoostine 
Cohen 
Audrey Sorin 
Bertha Triebwasser 
Shirley Weinberg 
Ned Yaffe 
Esther Zenstein

 

 

The following Yahrzeits will be acknowledged and Kaddish will be said during Shabbat Services on the dates below.                               
 

 

Yahrhzeits 

May their memory be a blessing 
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Thank you to all our advertisers for their support in the Koleinu 

 

YANOWITZ FAMILY & 

COSMETIC DENTISTRY 
 

Gary Yanowitz, D.D.S 

Benjamin Yanowitz, D.M.D 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

9700 Stirling Road  Suite #113 
Cooper City, FL  33024 

954.431.9500 
 

Evening and Saturday appointments available 

www.yanowitzdentistry.com 

 

http://www.yanowitzdentistry.com/
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Please support Temple Beth Emet’s Advertisers 

 

Our bulletin reaches over 800 homes!! 
For pricing information please contact Diane Levy at 

office@templebethemet.org 

CALL OR EMAIL 

With services 

being delivered 

virtually, all our 

family members 

were able to 

enjoy the 

services this 

year.  Happy 

New Year from 

Ollie 



 

 
TEMPLE BETH EMET  
4807 South Flamingo Road 

Cooper City, Florida 33330 

 
  

 

NONPROFIT 

US POSTAGE 
PAID 

FT LAUD FL 

PERMIT 2126 

LIFE & LEGACY, a signature program of the Harold Grinspoon 
Foundation, is a program to help ensure Jewish tomorrows. Temple 
Beth Emet was chosen, along with 13 other local Jewish 
organizations by the Jewish Federation of Broward County to 
participate in this program. 
 

Everyone, regardless of age, wealth or affiliation has the ability to 
leave a legacy and the Life & Legacy process is very easy. It all starts 
with a conversation. 
 

If you have already named Temple Beth Emet as a beneficiary, 
please let us know, as you are already a LIFE & LEGACY donor. If not, 
please consider becoming a LIFE & LEGACY donor by contacting Rabbi 
Bennett Greenspon or Laura Goodman. rabbi@templebethemet.org or 
laura@templebethemet.org 

 

DON’T JUST DREAM ABOUT A JEWISH FUTURE – CREATE IT! 
 

mailto:rabbi@templebethemet.org
mailto:laura@templebethemet.org
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